## **Cowlersley Primary's Weekly Newsletter**

Website: www.cowlersleyprimaryschool.org.uk
Email: office@cowlersleyprimaryschool.org.uk Telephone: 01484 508170

Valuing people, supporting personal best



### **Class Attendance Figures**

Each class target is 97% attendance!

EYFS	94.68%
Year 1	98.00%
Year 2	100%
Year 3/4	96.00%
Year 4/5	98.18%
Year 6	96.55%

Well done to Year 2!

### **Celebrating success in School**

We will invite parents and carers to our celebration assembly if your child is Star of the Week for their class.

	Star of the Week	Resilient Reader
EYFS	Sarah	Adam
Year 1	Santino	Santino
Year 2	Alfie	Aya
Year 3/4	Acacia	Peyton and Minuli
Year 4/5	Leighton	Ashleigh
Year 6	Joshua	Lana

### **Warm Wishes**

We say farewell this week to Miss Vann who is starting her maternity leave today.

We would like to wish her lots of luck and look forward to meeting her new bundle of joy soon.



### Message from our Head of School - Mrs Crossley

I want to say a huge thank you to our governor, Laura Wagstaff, for organising and running Cowlersley Primary School's first ever Stay and Play and baby weighing session, held this morning in our Early Years unit! The room was full of babies and toddlers having a fantastic time exploring the areas and interacting with all the exciting resources.

Our new Stay and Play is a fantastic opportunity for the school to involve the wider community in what we do and to showcase the many improvements that we have made over the last year.

### This week's featured Class is Year 2



This half term Year 2 have been learning about plants and animals.

This week
we explored
some of the
micro
habitats
within our
school
grounds!

The children were excited to see all the bugs under rocks and logs!

### Wear it Blue day Friday 31st January

Wear something blue or your favourite football shirt!

Donations of £1.00 will go to the Huddersfield Town Foundation to support their work in schools and across Kirklees.

Share your photos on Huddersfield Town social media with the **#wearblue** to be in with a chance to win some fabulous prizes. Terry the Terrier will be joining us at Breakfast Club with the HTFC official photographer! **Buns and cupcakes will be on sale for donations** 

### **Valentines Disco**

Friends of Cowlersley will be holding their Valentines disco on **Thursday 13th February.** 

Tickets will cost £2.00 and will be on sale from Monday 27th January.

### **Dates for your diary**

- Friday 31st January Wear it Blue day! Non uniform day £1.00 for Huddersfield Town Foundation.
- Week Commencing 10th February Mid Year reports will be sent home this week.
- Thursday 13th February Valentine disco
  - Early Years and KS1 3.30 pm— 4.30pm.
  - KS2 4.45-5.45pm.
- Thursday 13th February Break up for Half Term.
- Friday 14th February Training day—School is closed to pupils.
- Monday 24th February Back to School.
- Thursday 5th March World Book Day.
- Monday 7th September—Training day—School is closed to pupils.

# Tidiest Classroom Year 6 Year 1 For some excellent maths work involving money

# Monday 7th September 2020

Monday **7th September** will be a staff training day.

Children will return to school from the Summer break on Tuesday 8th September.

Thank you

### **Bridge School Wear**

Our local uniform supplier in Milnsbridge have informed us that they now offer a payment plan for uniform.

You can set this up ready to collect uniform in the Summer holidays.

Call in and see them to have a chat.

### **School Shoes**

Please note, from January 2020 all children must wear **black school shoes** to school. If your child does not wear their school shoes they will be asked to change into a set of borrowed pumps whilst in school, with their shoes returning home at the end of the day.

### Please label your child's clothing

Please label all clothing with your child's name so it can be identified easily in school. Please note, to help with this from January 2020 we will label any un-named items on their label with a school sharpie!

### School Reminders

- All children must wear the correct uniform to school. Uniform can be purchased from Bridge School Wear, Milnsbridge. Please make sure that your child's name is in each item of clothing and footwear.
- Please inform the school office on 01484 508170 if your child is absent from school, every morning that they are absent, by 8.30am. An answering machine service is active if you would like to leave a message earlier than this.
- Classroom doors close at 9.00am—after this time children must sign in with the office and will be marked as late.
- If your child has a medical appointment please provide the office with proof of this for their file, so that we can authorise their absence. Where possible, please try and make appointments before or after school.
- Medication in school can only be given if it is provided in the prescribed box, with the label and forms are completed with the office.
- Please remember to bring your child's PE kit to school.
- Please take a peek once a week and check for headlice. Please treat if required.
- Please remember to update school with any contact changes.